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British Automobile Racing Club

General Membership Meeting Minutes – May 1st, 2023
Venue - Texas Lone Star Grill, Dixon Road, Etobicoke, ON.

Regrets: Bryan Rashleigh

WELCOME – 20:00






David Bayley, Secretary
MINUTES









Paul Einarson made a motion to accept the minutes as posted, David King made an amendment to the motion to accept the minutes with any spelling errors. Jack White seconded the motion.
DEPARTMENTS

MEMBERSHIP 




Andrea Pegg, Membership Secretary
Andrea was unable to attend but had provided the following numbers.  There are currently134 members with 118 being renewals.
Paul Einarson mentioned the previously made suggestion, to contact new members and learn their interests and where they would like to volunteer. Paul mentioned Keith Whorley had volunteered to contact new members and was still willing to do so.
TREASURY 





    
 
Paul Clarke, Treasurer

Tom Hyland will be working with Anne McCallum to reconcile the money from the BARC Ice Prix.
Paul Einarson asked if we should purchase another GIC.  Paul said the return may not be worth it.  He will raise it with the Board.

Paul Clarke would like to step down as Treasurer and is willing to train his replacement.  If you are interested, please contact Bryan Rashleigh.
WRRC/SOCIAL
There was nothing new to report.







REGIONAL RACE/ORO  




 Scott Ellsworth, Race Director 

Scott was unable to attend, however Bryan reported there were no updates at this time.
RACE COMMITTEE



There are no new updates.
HONDA INDY TORONTO






Scott Ellsworth

There is no new update.
ICE RACING 


  
Wayne Wanamaker, Ice Race Organizer
The CASC ice race organizers met on April 12.  Our first meeting with new ice race director John Trimble.  There were a number of topics covered.  The entry fee amount was discussed with John suggesting that the weekend fee be increased to $225.  There were a number of objections to this increase as it is getting away from the grass roots racing concept that we are trying to keep.  There was also some mention of the Kinsmen increasing the weekend track fee next year which was also met with strong objections.  The entry fees decision was deferred to the next meeting.

The decision on the street stud tire has not been finalized.  There is a certain amount of objection to having one brand of tire but this decision was voted on at the March 4 drivers’ meeting.  This is to be further discussed at the next organizer’s meeting.

It was decided that the $5 levy that was collected this year will be evenly distributed to each of the 6 clubs. 

This will amount to an additional $260 per club.

The schedule for next year will be discussed at the next organizer’s meeting.  Tom Prentice has proposed that the first weekend for the 2024 season be Jan 27/28.

I attended the CASC Ice Race Banquet on Sat, April 8.  I had the honour of presenting the Andy Hughes Memorial Trophy to Victor DelCol for all of his work with the scoring program.  The BARC members that received awards were:

Rubber to Ice FWD Class 2

1st  Nicholas Pegg

2nd  Bryan Rashleigh

4th  Ken Shaw

Rubber to Ice AWD Class 4

5th  Sam Quigley

Rubber to Ice FWD Class 12

2nd  Graham Lane

3rd  Jason Abrams

Street Stud 1 RWD Class SS1

1st  Jenn Gray

5th  Rino Montanari

Street Stud 2 RWD Class SS2

2nd  Nicholas Pegg

Street Stud 2 RWD Class SS11

4th  Nicholas Montanari

5th  Daniel Montanari

6th  Sam Baker

7th  Rino Montanari

Rookie of the Year

RTI 1st driver  Sam Quigley

RTI 2nd driver  Jason Abrams

TRS





Tom Cressman
Tom was unable to attend.  TRS had a weekend of training at the beginning of April, there were lots of new faces.  John Jensen took pictures.  Bryan also dropped by and got to cut the door off a car.

John said seeing the team in action and their training process was impressive.

TRS will be supporting OTA events again this year.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business.
NEW BUSINESS

There was no new business.
Buy/Sell

There was nothing for Buy/Sell.
Adjournment

Wayne made a motion for adjournment which was seconded by Doug Jones at 20:29
 .
NEXT MONTH’S MEETING: at the Boston Pizza 5 Carlson Court, Etobicoke – June 6th, 2023 at 20:00.

